國立臺灣藝術大學 100 學年度碩士在職專班招生考試試題

科目:英文 說明: 一、本試題紙上請勿作答。 二、選擇題答案請依序寫在答案卷上並注意題號。 三、本試題紙與答案卷一併繳回。 第一部份:單一選擇題。共40題,每題答對得2分,答錯不倒扣。 I. Vocabulary and Phrases 詞彙與慣用語:1 至 10 題,請依據句意選出正確答案。 1. We won't get to school on time _____ we get up early. (C) if (A) unless (B) useless (D) although 2. That café is a local favorite because their cakes are _ fresh every day. (D) baking (A) bake (B) have baked (C) baked 3. Our company needs someone who is _____ in both Chinese and English for this particular position. (B) fluent (C) flush (D) fluency (A) fluid 4. If he were only more reasonable, he wouldn't _ __ dealing with other people to be such a headache. (A) found (B) to find (C) have find (D) find 5. The nurse had been trying to finish her paper work, but everyone seemed _____ questions or problems that evening and she was constantly being distracted. (A) have had (B) had (C) to have (D) having ____ depicted the hardships faced during the enemy occupation and included interviews with actual 6. The _ survivors. (A) document (B) documentary (C) discovery (D) documented 7. I can't accept that job unless they increase the salary considering that it would ____ me over an hour to travel to the office every day. (C) take (D) takes (B) spends (A) spend 8. Her father was the town doctor and a school trustee which made her family one of the _____ in town. (A) least prominent (B) prominentest (C) prominent (D) most prominent 9. Dr. Camellia know how to create a positive classroom atmosphere very well, so she always starts her lecture by questions to arouse her students' curiosity. asking (B) intriguing (A) intrigued (C) intrigue (D) intriguingly 10. The representatives of the franchiser claimed that their company has been involved in the food industry for nearly a century and accordingly has considerable _____ to help start their own business. (A) experiment (B) expertise (C) precision (D) experientialist II. Grammar 文法測驗:11至20題,請選出正確的答案。 11. That morning her boss asked her to alert him as soon as _____ arrived as he was expecting an important letter. (D) mail (A) the mail (B) some mails (C) the mails 12. Despite the fact that it was only _____ walk, the severity of the storm meant that we were soaked through by the time we arrived home. (A) ten minutes (B) ten (C) ten-minute (D) tenminute 13. The baby was fascinated _____ the rattle because it was painted brightly in solid colors. (A) for (B) by (C) about (D) to 14. Her train was about to depart so she ran as ____ _ as she could to the platform.

(背面仍有試題)

(C) has become

(D) fast

(D) will become

much more serious than ever on campuses in the United States.

(C) speed

(A) faster

(A) becomes

(B) well

(B) became

15. The use of drugs, such as marijuana, ____

16. Because the patient has a family hist	ory of lung cancer, his doctor insists he smoke from now on.
(A) not (B) don't	(C) doesn't (D) not to be
17. The board members of this pharmace	eutical company a consensus on the merger by the time the
new management team takes over the co	mpany.
(A) reach	(B) have reached
(C) had reached	(D) will have reached
18. The New York Stock Exchange just reported that stock dropped at the beginning of trading but	
(A) today slightly higher ended	(B) ended higher slightly today
(C) ended slightly higher today	
	real success through the release of her best-selling novel Harry
Potter.	
(A) J.K. Rowling achieved	(B) J.K. Rowling didn't achieve
(C) did J.K. Rowling achieve	(D) is J.K. Rowling achieved
20. All the students in the Orio	ental Art Program will have the chance to be exchange students in our
sister school.	
(A) will enroll	(B) enrolled
(C) are enrolling	(D) have enrolled
III. Cloze Test 克漏字測驗: 21 至 30 : Many foreigners 21 that Taiwan	題,請選出正確的答案填入句子中。 is a rather nice place to <u>22</u> a holiday. They <u>23</u> that there are many
•	ey also say that the beaches are <u>24</u> clean and the scenery is simply
	comfortable but <u>25</u> expensive. They experiment <u>26</u> different kinds
• •	ood <u>27</u> . They are delighted <u>28</u> Chinese music and <u>29</u> by Chinese
•	n countries say that Chinese people are warm and 30.
21. (A) find (B) want (C) ask (D) is	
22. (A) go (B) live (C) spend (D) make	
23. (A) cover (B) hate (C) discover (D) dream	
24. (A) pretty (B) cute (C) little (D) lovely	
25. (A) too much (B) many more (C) high (D) much too	
26. (A) for (B) with (C) at (D) about	at
27. (A) tastes delicious (B) is tasted de	licious (C) tastes deliciously
(D) tasted delicious	
28. (A) for (B) with (C) to (D) in	
29. (A) worried (B) fascinated (C) interested (D) excited	
30. (A) cold (B) friendship (C) friend (D) friendly	
IV Reading Comprehension 閱讀測驗	:31 至 40 顯,語閱讀文音後選出正確笈案。

IV. Reading Comprehension 閱讀測驗:31 至 40 題,請閱讀文章後選出正確答案。

The Bank of English is a large collection of samples of written and spoken English stored by computer for the study of the language in use. This database of the English now numbers over 200 million words - 10 times the size of the 1987 database - and it continues to grow and to increase its scope and depth. This huge collection is composed of a wide range of different types of writing and speech. It contains samples of the English language from hundreds of different sources.

Written texts come from newspapers, magazines, fiction and nonfiction books, reports, letters, and other documents. About 7 percent of the collection is made up from transcriptions of everyday casual conversations, radio broadcasts, meetings, and so on. The material is up-to-date, with the majority of texts originating after 1990.

- 31. What is the MAIN idea of the passage?
 - (A) All English banks have a long history.
 - (B) The Bank of English is an extensive database of English usage.

- (C) Conversations are worthy of studying.
- (D) Newspapers and magazines are useful sources.
- 32. According to the passage, the collection of the Bank of English
 - (A) amounts to over \$200 million.
 - (B) is 10 times larger than the 1987 database.
 - (C) mainly consists of important speeches made by famous people.
 - (D) omits everyday conversation and speeches.
- 33. The passage indicates that
 - (A) computer technology is used to document how the English language is used.
 - (B) the database of the Bank of English contains samples from the past 1,000 years.
 - (C) seldom-used words are not collected.
 - (D) the English language has 200 million vocabulary words.
- 34. The passage suggests that
 - (A) the Bank or English is the largest financial institution in England.
 - (B) about 93 percent of the collection is from conversations, broadcasts, or meetings.
 - (C) transcriptions of meetings are considered too formal to include in the English database.
 - (D) the inclusion or recent material makes the Bank of English up-to-date.
- 35. This passage is MOST likely to appear in
 - (A) a biology textbook.
 - (B) the classified-advertisement section of a newspaper.
 - (C) a magazine article about resources available to linguists.
 - (D) an instruction manual for a personal computer.

Morality concerns itself with good and bad, right and wrong, and moral duty. But are there universal moral values? Moral relativists may deny the existence of universal values. One instance that can help illustrate moral relativism is the Nuremberg trials of 1946, in which several top Nazi officials were tried for "crimes committed against humanity." These Nazi officials did not plead guilty. Their defense was that they were simply following orders and acting to the laws executed by the State. Do you believe that universal moral values do not exist, that each country or group of people has separate rights and wrongs associated with their culture, and that you are unable to judge them using your own culture. On the other hand, if you feel that the Allied Powers were correct in putting these officers on trial, then you believe that there are basic moral values that should be obeyed. That is, you believe in a Universal Justice, or Cicero's National Law Doctrine.

- 36. Who would probably be most interested in this passage?
 - (A) Philosophers.
 - (B) Historians.
 - (C) Psychologists.
 - (D) Engineers.
- 37. According to the passage, what does morality involve?
 - (A) The belief in universal values.
 - (B) The belief of relativists.
 - (C) Crimes against humanity.
 - (D) Standards of behavior.
- 38. What is the meaning of "relativist" in this passage?
 - (A) A physicist who specializes in Einstein's Theory of Relativity.
 - (B) Someone who believes that conceptions of truth and moral values are not absolute.
 - (C) Someone who obeys universal moral values.
 - (D) A theologian who believes in and puts emphasis on original sin.
- 39. According to the passage, which of the following is true?
 - (A) Not everyone believes in Cicero's National Law Doctrine.

- (B) Relativists approve of the crimes committed by the Nazi officers.
- (C) Universal laws originate from the Allied Powers.
- (D) The actions of the Nazi officers were excused.
- 40. If you believe in National Law Doctrine, then which of the following statements would you accept?
 - (A) The Nazi officials tried in Nuremberg were innocent.
 - (B) Moral relativists question morality.
 - (C) Only the natural laws of the universe are true.
 - (D) There are basic moral values that should be obeyed.

第二部份:Translation 翻譯題。

中翻英或英翻中,每題 5 分,共計 20 分。(不可用鉛筆書寫,違者扣分)

- 1. At an early age she was already moving away from realistic copying of objects to things she perceived with her own eyes, mind, and soul.
- 2. Brands are powerful to the extent that they confer high brand loyalty and strong brand associations, name recognition, perceived quality, and other assets such as patents and trademarks.
- 3. 海嘯將房子、車子、船隻一掃而空如同海水向內地如吼叫般的狂掃、停止又捲回海裡。
- 4. 人們花好幾億的錢在對抗這不斷復發的問題上。據估計單單在美國每年就要花費 40 億在健保系統上。。